

January 13, 2012

Jarret Wolfman 207 East 15th Street, Apt. 5K New York, NY 10003

Dear Mr. Wolfman:

This is in response to your "Application/Permit for Use of Space in Public Buildings and Grounds" ["Form 3453"], dated December 29, 2011, which you submitted to the General Services Administration ("GSA").

The permit application requests the use of 500 Pearl Street, New York, NY on January 20, 2012 from 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM for "a small rally with speakers and maybe some singing," involving approximately 200 people. Although the application specifies the use of the Pearl Street Entrance, you and I have been discussing other locations around the building.

As you know, the Court is holding events on January 20th at 500 Pearl Street, both in the morning and late afternoon, which will result in many visitors and will necessitate increased security to both the building and grounds. The activity proposed in your application will interfere with these events. Consequently, we are denying your application pursuant to 41 C.F.R. § 102-74.500(c). However, as we discussed, we will continue to offer your group assistance in coordinating with City agencies and in finding an alternate location.

If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so in writing within five (5) calendar days of your receipt of this letter. Your appeal should be submitted to:

General Services Administration
Public Buildings Service
Attn: Joanna Rosato, Regional Commissioner
26 Federal Plaza, Room 1605
New York, NY 10278

Again, if you have questions or we can provide assistance to your group with other agencies and locations, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Wesley C. French

Regional Program Manager for

Outleasing, Site Acquisition and Urban Development